
Glenridge Bible Church is excited to offer a staffed nursery 
and Sunday School program called DiscipleLand for children 

during our Sunday morning services  
(except the first Sunday of each Month). 

 
Children must be registered at the desk in the  

lobby as per our Safe Place Policy. 
 

Any parents who would like to be part of the  
Children’s Ministry mailing list, please email  
AngelaJantzi@hotmail.com to stay informed  
of upcoming events and program scheduling. 

 
Also, any juniors (grade 7+) who would like to help in nursery  

or children’s ministry, stay tuned for a Plan to Protect training 
session. Date to be finalized and announced. 

 Giving… 
“Upon the first day of the week, let everyone of you lay by him in  

store as God hath prospered him”   I Corinthians 16:2 
                                                        

Fundraising (Meat Pies)……………………………………………...…$ 360.00 
Capital Gift for Building Project…………………………………..…$ 2,000.00 
General Offerings—March 14, 2021…………………………..….$ 4,811.00 
Weekly General Offerings required for proposed Budget:$  6,802.76 
 
2021 YTD General Offerings Proposed Budget:  $ 74,830.36 
2021 YTD General Offerings Donations:       $ 53,529.61 

As is our tradition, here at GBC, we will have  
Memorial Easter Lilies available for sale.  If you 
would like one, please see Juergen, who is collecting 
donations and has slips to fill out to be included in 

our Easter bulletin. 

Announcement 
 

We will be having our Annual General Meeting  

on Saturday, March 27, 2021 at 7:00pm. 
 

All are welcome to attend, however only  

members of GBC will be able to vote. 

 

Information packets including: minutes of our last meeting,  

financial statements, and available ministry reports,  

and proposed slate of officers as per our nominating committee, 

are available at the back of the Sanctuary. (Please 1 copy per family) 

 

Please make every effort to attend this important meeting. 

Proxy forms will be available upon request for those unable to attend. 

 

As was announced during the September 12, 2020 congregational 

meeting, any unused, or surplus funds given towards the capital  

project would go towards the 2nd phase of the entire project, namely, 

the creation of GBC’s offices in the old Library location.  

This phase to be voted on at the annual congregational meeting. 

Estimated 
Budget 

Fully 
Met!!! 



Thank You for Praying 

Please pray for those suffering loss: 
* Rich Daniel and his family on the recent passing of his Grandmother, Joan Daniel. 
* The family of Elsie McGarvey, a former attendee of Glenridge who past away. 
* Irene Hesp on the loss of her son, Rob. 
* Ruth Anne Funk on the loss of her sister, June Tallman 
* Debbie and Juergen Harder on the loss of Debbie’s mother, Luba Kranz. 
* Don and Theresa Lum on the loss of Don’s brother Bud. 
 
Seeking prayer for healing and comfort from illness or pain: 
* Gilles Groleau’s daughter, Chantal’s father-in-law Pierre.  Dealing with aggressive 
 cancer. 
* Eleanor Leigh’s son, going through extensive testing to determine illness and  
 Treatment, and for return to faith. 
* Fijtie Eygenraam asks for prayer for Rob’s Brother-in-law, Ed Pypker.  Ed is  
 recovering, though slowly from his surgery for a torn aortic vessel and a ruptured 
 femoral artery.  His kidneys are under immense strain and his legs are looking 
 better.  He will be transferred to a rehab hospital soon, if not already there. Please 
 pray for Ed and his wife as they wait on the Lord, for healing and comfort.   
* Toni Goodliff requests continued prayer as doctors are doing further tests after her 
 first successful cancer surgery.  She is recovering at home and thanks everyone for 
 their prayers. 
* Debbie Harder’s uncle, Jimmy Bartkiw, as he is now facing long-term care once he is 
 released from the hospital.  He is currently going to a nursing home in Vineland 
 until there is availability at Shaver. 
* Quin McColgan, (friend of the Luchkanyns) fighting cancer.  New tumours have been 
 found and they are still looking at alternative treatments. 
 
Please pray for those with chronic pain or illness: 
* Emilia Pirc, Sue Furness, Ron and Lois Clattenburg, Jaqi Shennan, Rosalie Pankoff, 
 Eleanor Leigh, Bev Williams, Helmut Harder, Fred and Hilda Glucker, Ed and Esther 
 Martin, Dave Furness, Mildred Levair, Hugh and Eleanor Rogers. 

GBC Email List 

If you’ve heard about the weekly devotionals  
Pastor Bobby writes and would like to receive them in your  
email inbox, or, you’d like to be kept up to date on events,  

prayer requests, or general announcements,  
subscribe by clicking the link on our website’s homepage. 

It’s about half-way down. 

GLENRIDGE BIBLE CHURCH 

A Bible-Based Community, united by God’s love  
and grace, that worships Him, serves others,  

and proclaims the message of Christ. 

 

Welcome to our  
 Worship Service  

 this Lord’s Day 
  March 21st, 2021 

 

    Pastor Bobby Halek 
    “The Folly of Favouritism” 

310 Scott Street, St. Catharines, Ontario L2N 1J5 
905.937.1326     

email: GlenridgeBC@gmail.com  www.GlenridgeBibleChurch.org 
HenleyCMF@gmail.com  www.HenleyCMF.ca 

 
Follow us either on Facebook, or on MeWe 

(Search for GlenridgeBibleChurch) 



Order of Service 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Welcome & Announcements  
 

Instrumental Hymn 
 #372 — “Living for Jesus” 
 

Key Verse & Invocational Prayer 
 

Praise & Worship — Dove 

“You Are My King” 
“The Name of the Lord” 
“The River is Here” 
 

Kids’ Feature—Angela Kersten 
 

Scripture Reading — Pastor Bobby 
James 2 : 1-13 
 

Message — Pastor Bobby 

“The Folly of Favouritism” 
 

Instrumental Hymn 
#512 — “My Saviour’s Love” 
 

Benediction 
 

“Blessed are the poor in spirit,  
for theirs is the kingdom of heaven.”  

        Matthew 5 : 3 

Today at Glenridge Bible Church 

THIS WEEK AT G.B.C 

Today  10:00am Worship Service with Pastor Bobby 
Wednesday   6:30pm   Prayer Meeting in Fireside Room 

Thursday    7:30pm Board Meeting via Zoom 
Saturday    7:00pm Annual Congregational Meeting 
Next Sunday 10:00am Worship Service with Pastor Bobby 

New Photo Directory 
We are updating our Photo Directory.   

 

The office will be contacting folks to confirm the  
information in the directory. 

 

For photos, we can either use existing photos, or we can take a quick 
shot of you here at the church, or you can email in a ‘selfie’.   
The point is, we want our church family to know who’s who.   

So: NO MASKS in your photo please. (that kinda defeats the purpose) 

 My brethren, do not hold the faith of our Lord Jesus 
Christ, the Lord of glory, with partiality. For if there should come 
into your assembly a man with gold rings, in fine apparel, and 
there should also come in a poor man in filthy clothes, and you pay 
attention to the one wearing the fine clothes and say to him, “You 
sit here in a good place,” and say to the poor man, “You stand 
there,” or, “Sit here at my footstool,” have you not shown  
partiality among yourselves, and become judges with evil 
thoughts? 
 Listen, my beloved brethren: Has God not chosen the poor of 
this world to be rich in faith and heirs of the kingdom which He 
promised to those who love Him? But you have dishonored the 
poor man. Do not the rich oppress you and drag you into the 
courts? Do they not blaspheme that noble name by which you 
are called? 
 If you really fulfill the royal law according to the Scripture,  
“You shall love your neighbor as yourself,” you do well; but if 
you show partiality, you commit sin, and are convicted by the law 
as transgressors. For whoever shall keep the whole law, and 
yet stumble in one point, he is guilty of all. For He who said, “Do 
not commit adultery,” also said, “Do not murder.” Now if you do 
not commit adultery, but you do murder, you have become a 
transgressor of the law. So speak and so do as those who will be 
judged by the law of liberty. For judgment is without mercy to the 
one who has shown no mercy. Mercy triumphs over judgment. 

Scripture Reading — James 2 : 1-13NKJV 

To avoid traffic jams 
or clustering, folks are 
requested to leave via 

back, side exits  
(near Fireside Room 

 or Mailboxes)  
following the  

service not the  
center doors.   

 

A reminder that masks 
should be worn when 

not seated in the  
sanctuary. 

 

Please maintain social  
distancing and limit  

socializing to outside. 
 

We will have a ‘retiral  
offering’ following the  

service at the exits. 


